

August 13, 2015

Legal & Legislative Services Stephen M.A. Huycke 905-726-4771 shuycke@aurora.ca

Town of Aurora 100 John West Way, Box 1000 Aurora, ON L4G 6J1

DELIVERED BY E-MAIL TO:

abrouwer@newmarket.ca

Mr. Andrew Brouwer Director, Legislative Services, Town Clerk Town of Newmarket 395 Mulock Drive Newmarket, ON L3Y 4X7

Dear Andrew:

Re: Town of Aurora Council Resolution of July 28, 2015; Re: Item 1 – Memorandum from Director of Legal & Legislative Services/Town Solicitor; Re: Reconsideration of Council's June 9, 2015 Decision Pertaining to the Potential Acquisition of Land for a New Central York Fire Services Station

Please be advised that this matter was considered by Council at its Special Council meeting held on July 28, 2015, and in this regard Council adopted the following resolution:

THAT the memorandum regarding Reconsideration of Council's June 9, 2015 Decision Pertaining to the Potential Acquisition of Land for a New Central York Fire Services Station be received; and

THAT staff proceed with negotiations to acquire land for the construction of a new fire facility to include any combination of Administration, Training, and Suppression Crew, and provide for the possible inclusion of a Fire Prevention Division, and report back to Council with the results of same; and

THAT the Joint Council Committee and the Town of Newmarket be notified of Council's decision.

The above is for your information and any attention deemed necessary.

Yours sincerely,

Stephen M. A. Huyeke

Town Clerk

SMAH/lb

Copy: Fire Chief Ian Laing, Central York Fire Services

Central York Fire Services – Joint Council Committee